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Undergraduate Access and Admissions Panel

a) 
Terms of reference

The Panel shall advise the Academic Committee on all matters relating to undergraduate admissions and access. Its terms of reference are as follows:

Admissions

1. To oversee and review admissions procedures for undergraduate programmes in the context of the Common Framework.

2. To monitor undergraduate admissions statistics.

3. To keep under review departmental and other publicity material for undergraduate taught courses.
Access
1. To develop, implement and maintain a strategy for access across the Division and to report proposals to the Academic Committee.

2. To consider proposals by the Divisional Outreach & Bridging Programme Co-ordinator and others for the development of divisional policy over recruitment and widening access.

3. To ensure the coordination (at a strategic level) of the access activities of all departments in the Division, in the context of agreed divisional and University policy;

4. To promote liaison with access initiatives run by the central university, other divisions and colleges.

The panel will be chaired by the Associate Head of Division (Academic) or a deputy. The Panel will be advisory only, with no executive powers. 

b) 
Membership

The Panel will consist of 

i. Associate Head of Division (Academic)

ii. Up to three representatives from the FHS of Biological Sciences and up to three from each of the other departments. Taking account both of single honour degrees and joint degrees, the representatives should be those most involved with undergraduate admissions and access matters, such as departmental access officers, admissions coordinators, and academic administrators/chairs of departmental academic committees to relate admissions with on-course provision. 

iii. MPLS Divisional Outreach & Bridging Programme Co-ordinator
iv. Director of Undergraduate Admissions and Outreach
v. The Undergraduate student representatives on the Divisional Board 
c)
Number and timing of meetings

The Panel will normally meet twice a year: in Michaelmas Term to deal primarily with access matters, and in Hilary Term to review the admissions exercise.
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